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Good afternoon Chair Doherty and members of the House Committee on Education. For the
record, my name is Hanna Vaandering. T am an elementary physical education teacher and
President of the Oregon Education Association. Thank you for the opportunity to testify today.

As stated in my earlier testimony on House Bill 2680, our current system of assessment is
fundamentally flawed. I am here today, on behalf of OEA’s 42,000 membets, to support House
Bill 2655 and the key role it will play in leading the way to creating a quality system of assessment
for students mn Oregon.

House Bill 2655 will put students in the forefront of their own learning. The primary user of
assessments should be students themselves. When assessments are used correctly, students receive
immediate feedback to show where they are in their learning and what they need next. The Student
Assessment Bill of Rights will ensute that students understand why they'te being assessed, how each
standardized assessment will be used and how each assessment will improve their learning.

This legislation also provides parents the oppottunity to make decisions in the best interest of their
children about whether to participate in a summative statewide assessment. Current policy only
allows patents to excuse their child for reasons of teligion ot disability. The standatd is not applied
uniformly across districts. Patents must have the ability to allow their children to show their
mastery of learning in alternative ways. They need the opportunity to avoid the stress and anxiety
caused by high-stakes standardized tests. We believe this legislation will help parents make
informed decisions about their child’s participation in statewide summative assessments and help
them achieve some relief from the over-testing and over-measuring of students.

The Oregon Education Association believes that student assessment has an important role to play
in evaluating and improving education in Oregon. That’s why we are committed to working with
school leaders, legislators, and education policy officials to help students better understand the
rights and expectations related to assessments.

Finally, I want to thank you for all you do and to encourage you to use the decision-making power
you have been elected to use to put education back in the hands of students, parents, and
educators. OEA’s 42,000 members stand ready to work with you, parents, and students to bwild a
better way together. Thank you again, and I'm happy to answer any questions that you might have.



